
Ojibwa PTO Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, February 25th – 7PM 

 
 

Meeting Called to Order:  Fran Pace – 7:00 PM 
Approval of Meeting Minutes: Kate Miler & Rachel Carmichel 
 
Presidents Report (Fran Pace):  

- Scholastic Book Fair – Week of March 10th – we need volunteers  
- Teacher Appreciation – Valentines Day 

 
 
Treasuers Report 

- Came out a little ahead for Art to Remember & Santa Shop than planned 
- All final costs are in for Walk for Funds, with $4K profit above what we planned 
- Student Enrichment costs are all tracking as planned. 

o Ms. Lewis asked for an Additional $300 for Lego Robotics. We are underspent on grade level shirts, so it was recommended we move those 
funds around. 

▪ Motion to approve re-allocation by Emily Hanson & Kaley DiCiccio 
- Approval of Treasurers Report: Kate Miller and & Kaley DiCiccio 

 
Principals Report 

- Our Principal for the Day from Walk for FUNds happened today and it was a lot of fun. 
- Ms. Trupiano ELA Parapros is retiring on Friday, 2/28 
- Ms. Paglia is on medical leave for the next month.  Ms.Maciaz is going to sub in the media center in the meantime. 
- Mid year goal setting is happening, 4th of 6th literacy audits are happening now.  Happens at every building in the district. 

 
Staff Report – 4th Grade 
Thank you for being here!  Appreciative of the gifts for Valentines and coffee machines upstairs. 
Looking forward to their Lansing Field Trip in May. 



Committee Reports 

Fundraising 
Reading Month  
$5,150 raised so far! 
156 students registred – 96 students tracking minutes 
15,516 minutes read so far 
All Hands on Deck week is going on, $30 raised = entered in drawing for 10 $10 Scholastic Dollar certificates 
 
Enrichment 
Spring Book Fair – week of March 10th; will need parent volunteers to help student and staff shopping.  Will have parent shopping one evening. 
Only Students with Cash or EWallet will be allowed to shop. 
Share The Fair Program is in place, you can donate money to allow students in need to shop.  We will be getting a list of students who could benefit from this. 
Book Vending Machine – Reveal was 2/7 and was a fun afternoon.  Thank you to our families and volunteers to help with the event!  We are looking forward to 
more programs for the students to have an opportunity to earn a token! 
 
Social 
Bowling was on 1/26 – we had more attendance and everyone had a great time! 
Science Night – rescheduled for April 1st, 6-8PM 
SkyZone – not a great turn out, scheduled for mid winter break, but the families that went had fun. 
Spring Carnival – Friday, April 26th. 

- Have had help already with décor and we have take home kits available.  We will need a lot of hands the week of the carnival for set up. 
- Other planning is underway with raffle tickets, fishbowl baskets and activities 

 
Old Business: N/A 
 
New Business/Open Discussion:  N/A 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn: Fran Pace – 7:50 PM 
 
Next PTO Meeting:  April 9th – 7PM – Intent to Run Board forms will be available. Board elections on final meeting of the year in May. 


